Fraternities and Sororities

RHO DELTA RHO
Rho Delta Rho's new social chairman, Raiph Solomon, announced that the fraternity would round out this term's activities with a scavenger hunt this Saturday evening.

Ralph Solomon further pointed out that the fraternity this term had one of its most active seasons. During the last month the fraternity played host to its alumni group in an informal smoker at its Princeton Avenue Headquarters and held a very successful New Year's Eve party at Carvyn and Leonard Ell-man's home on the north side.

Continuing its new series of social meetings, Rho Delta Rho last week honored brother Joe Abrams, who was recently married, and its undefeated basketball team. Team Captain Marvin Cohn assured his fraternity brothers that the team anticipates little difficulty in its march towards the IF basketball championship.

TRIANGLE

The pleasant blending of jingle bells and marriage bells highlighted the yuletide social calendar of Triangle Fraternity. Climaxing a gala series of parties were the marriage vews of Brother "Bud" Schmidt and Phyllis Hagar of the Lambdas. Festive gaities welcomed in the New Year with a party which was well attended by the chapter's ever active alumni. The New Year was greeted to the company of fraternity song and spirits; Chesterfields were available to all persons present at the party.

The first meeting of the year witnessed the formal installation of officers. Roy Norrlander and Carl Weber, senior M.E.'s, took over the offices of president and vice-president so ably held by the retiring leaders, Bob Backlund and Bill Bloudek.

Plans are already being made by the new social chairman, Schmidt, for the dinner to follow the formal initiation of pledges.

ALPHA SIGMA PHI Social activities of Alpha Xi chapter for the past few weeks were par-tially restricted with many members being out of town for the holidays. Nevertheless a gala New Year's Eve party was enjoyed by a good many town men who were on hand for the

The weekly meeting held recently resulted in the selection of new Alpha Sigma Phi chapter officers. Lloyd Johnson was chosen to represent the body as president; Skip Skinner became vice-president; Bill McKeown is treasurer; Roger Dreffin attends to corresponding matters; Bob Scharding is recording secretary; the house manager is Bob Oldenburg; Jack Smith is the fraternity marshal; Don Ennis is steward and Malcolm Greenlaw is associate editor of the Tomahawk. These men will continue in the above stated capacities for the coming school year.

KAPPA PHI DELTA

The Kappa's had a short business meeting before the Christmas party which was held at Rosemary Eterno's home on December 22. During the meeting final plans were made for a coke and cookie sale which will held January 14 at 10:30 a.m. in the Student Union Lobby.

Plans were begun for a sleigh ride party, or hay ride, which will be held some time in February.

During the vacation the actives attended the Kappa alumni Christ-mas party which was held at the Cordon Club on December 30. The actives also attended a slumber partv at Raleighnae Patterson's home on January 2. No one escaped without having her face washed with

Jackie Edwards, vice president, attended the Chicago Student Conference held at the University of Chicago. The purpose of this con-ference was to organize a National Student Organization.

Miss Ruth Severud, sponsor of the active chapter, spent a two weeks vacation visiting her family in Miami, Florida. We were sorry she couldn't attend our affairs but she came back with a beautiful tan.

Farewell Assembly For Dr. Roys Friday

A farewell assembly will be held for Dr. Carl S. Roys this Friday in the auditorium of the Student Union at 11 a.m. Dr. Roys is leaving to join the faculty of the Syracuse University as Professor of Electrical Engineering at the end of this term. There he will continue his work in electronics in their Research Institute.

Drawing upon his 22 years of teaching experience, Dr. Roys will relate some of the anecdotes which occurred during his career and the changes in engineering education which have taken place. Dr. L. T. Rader will be present and in his talk will complete Professor Roys' biography.

ACS to Sponsor Lecture by Prindle

Mr. George Prindle, superinten-dent of the Highland Park Waterdent of the Highland Park Water-works, will lecture on "The Purifica-tion of Water" Thursday, January 16 in the auditorium at 7:30 p.m. This lecture is under the auspices of the Student Affiliate of the American Chemical Society. All students and faculty members are cordially invited to attend, said Bob Zilligen, president of the group.

Mr. Prindle has had a wide experience as a consulting engineer in his field. Designer of the \$800,000 plant which he operates, he is also a member of the Illinois Section of the American Waterworks Association and served as a member of the Board of Directors of the association for six years and as the president from 1940 to 1942. The lecture will be followed by an ACS tea in the student lounge

At the last regular meeting, an election of officers for the coming term was held. Those chosen for office are: President, Louis Czyzew-ski; vice-president, Bill Andrews; secretary, Celia Barteau; treasurer, Jerry Kantor; historian, Evelyr Beecham,

Tau Beta Pi Honorary Elects Asire as President

Tau Beta Pi, the national en gineering honorary fraternity, elected Donald Asire, eighth term ME to the presidency at a meeting tion, he automatically becomes pre-ident of the Interhonorary Cour cil, representative body of the hon orary fraternities on the campus The remaining officers will be elec' ed at the first meeting of the spring



